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Section: Students 
 
Title:  Interviews with or Removal of Students 
 
Number: JFGA - Critical 
 
Legal:  Section 210.145, RSMo. 
 
Adopted:  
 
 
Purpose 
 
The purpose of this policy is to set rules for entities other than district employees who 

request to interview student at school. This policy does not apply to the day-to-day 
conversations between students and district employees. Such conversations will be 
conducted in accordance with board policy governing communications between 
students and staff, board policy governing parent and family involvement, and state and 
federal law.  
 
Interview with Police or Juvenile Officers/Other Law Enforcement Officials 
 
Law enforcement officials may wish to interview students regarding their knowledge of 
suspected criminal activity and may wish to interrogate students who are themselves 
suspected of engaging in criminal activity. Such interviews and interrogations are 
discouraged during class time, except when law enforcement officials have a warrant or 
other court order or when an emergency or other exigent circumstances exist. It is the 
responsibility of the principal or designee to take reasonable steps to prevent disruption 
of school operations while at the same time cooperating with law enforcement efforts. 
 
When law enforcement officials find it necessary to question students during the school 
day or during periods of extracurricular activities, the school principal or designee will 
be present and the interview will be conducted in private. The principal or designee will 
verify and record the identity of the officer or other authority and request an explanation 
of the need to question or interview the student at school. The principal or designee 
ordinarily will make reasonable efforts to notify the student's parents/guardians unless 
the interviewer raises a valid objection to the notification. The process outlined in this 
policy applies to any situation in which law enforcement officers seek to interview a 
student, regardless of the student’s age. This process may be further supplemented by 
the Superintendent or designee to ensure, to the extent possible, that student, parent, 
staff and community expectations are met when law enforcement officials interview 
students at school. 

 
Nothing in this policy will restrict or otherwise limit a student from reporting to a school 
resource officer (SRO) a potential violation of the law. 
 
Removal of Students from School by Law Enforcement Officials 
 
Before a student at school is arrested or taken into custody by a law enforcement official 
or other legally authorized person, the principal will verify the official's identity. To the 
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best of his or her ability, the principal will verify the official's authority to take custody 
of the student. The school principal will attempt to notify the student's 
parents/guardians that the student is being removed from school. 
 
Interview with the Children's Division 
 
Representatives of the Children's Division (CD) of the Department of Social Services may 
meet with students on campus. The district liaison will work with CD to arrange such 
meetings so they are minimally disruptive to the student's schedule. If the student is an 
alleged victim of abuse or neglect, CD may not meet with the student in any school 
building or child care facility where the abuse of the student allegedly occurred. The 
principal will verify and record the identity of any CD representatives who request to 
meet with or take custody of a student. 
 

Contacts by Guardian Ad Litem and Court-Appointed Special Advocate 
 
When a court-appointed guardian ad litem or special advocate finds it necessary to 
interview a student during the school day or during periods of extracurricular activities, 
the school principal or designee must be notified. The principal will verify and record 
the identity of the individual through the court order that appoints him or her. The 
interview must be conducted in a private setting and with the least disruption to the 
student's schedule. 
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